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MINUTES
Business Meeting
Sanbornton Planning Board
Meeting Date and Time: Thursday, February 19, 2015 at 7:00 PM
Meeting Place: Town Offices, 573 Sanborn Road, Sanbornton, N.H. 03269 

The regular meeting was called to order by Planning Board Chair, Don Bormes at 7:00 p.m.   

Roll Call
Regular Members present: Don Bormes, Dick Gardner, Selectman Karen Ober and Will Ellis       




       


 Alternate Members present: Gail Morrison and Jody Slack

Regular Members absent: Evelyn Auger




           Alternate Members absent: Judy Burlingame-Rich, Fred Rich and Carmine Cioffi


Others present at the meeting: Planner, Bob Ward.   

Seating of Alternates for absent Regular Members – Gail Morrison for Evelyn Auger.     

Review & Approval of draft PB minutes of 2/5/15 – Selectman Ober made a motion to approve the draft meeting minutes of 2/5/15 as submitted. Gail Morrison seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.    

New Business

a. Review and approval of press release Re: Proposed Zoning Amendments and review of preparations for Town Meeting – Planner Ward provided the PB with a draft press release concerning the five proposed Zoning Amendments. The PB reviewed and made some recommended changes. Planner Ward noted the press release would be sent to the Citizen, the Laconia Daily Sun & the Echo. 
b. Discussion Re: Sanbornton Representatives to the LRPC – Planner Ward explained that two (2) Representatives are needed because the Town is a member of the Lakes Region Planning Commission (LRPC) and pays annual dues ($2,800 dollars) for membership but currently is unrepresented. It was suggested the two vacancies be posted on the Town’s web-site for interested candidates. A discussion took place regarding the services LRPC provides to members versus non-members. Planner Ward noted if the Town were a non-member there may be a delay in services or an increased price in mapping. Selectman Ober noted that one of the many reasons that the Town remained a member wasbecause of the Household Hazardous Waste Program they offer. Gail Morrison suggested Ian Raymond be asked to be one of the LRPC Representatives. The PB will discuss this further at a later date.  
c. Update Re: the former Denley Emerson property – Planner Ward stated the property containing 460 acres was purchased by a company called “Megwood LLC” and Robert Benson is the contact person. Planner Ward noted a luncheon meeting has been scheduled with Mr. Benson, Conservation Commission Chair – Brad Crosby, the owner of Steele Hill Resort – Bill Cutillo and Mr. Barry of the Lakes Region Conservation Trust, to discuss what Megwood’s intentions may be for the land.   
d. Discussion Re: Preparations for Joint Land Use Boards meeting on Thursday, April 2, 2015 – This meeting will be held in the Library’s “Woodman Room” at 6:00 p.m. on 4/2/15. Planner Ward noted all of the Town’s Land Use Boards will be invited.  
e. Update on Davis un-merger request to the BOS – Planner Ward explained the Restoration of Involuntarily Merged Lots statute (NH RSA 674:39-aa). Planner Ward noted the law became effective on 7/24/2011 and will remain in effect through the end of 2016. Planner Ward stated the Davis’ petitioned the BOS and there will be requirements imposed by the Board of Selectmen that they have to meet, in order for approval to be granted.      
Old Business

a. Review and discussion Re: Community Development Survey – Amended copies of the 2-page survey were provided to the PB for review. Will Ellis referred to question #4 and suggested residents be asked how many units would be reasonable if Senior Housing was built. 1-10, 11-20, 21 & up. Dick Gardner noted those kind of details could be worked out after the PB receives the survey results. Planner Ward agreed to add the “number of units” question to the survey.   

b. Review and approval of press release Re: Community Development Survey - Planner Ward provided the PB with a draft press release and the PB agreed this was okay as drafted. Planner Ward to submit to local papers.  

c. Continued review of NH DES model ground water protection ordinance which was previously presented at the October Board Meeting with Pierce Rigrod – Planner Ward provided the PB with a draft Groundwater Protection Ordinance and asked them to review it for discussion at a later date.  
d. Update Re: Town Building Space Needs Study Committee (Karen Ober) – Selectman Ober reported the committee recently met with the Recreation Commission & the Town Hall Steward and will meet with the Welfare Department, the Public Works Department & the Transfer Station in March.  
Other Business
Planner Update
a. Correspondence – None at this time. 

b. Up-coming meetings of interest to the PB – None at this time. 
Meeting Adjourned, Dick Gardner made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:07 p.m. Will Ellis seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 
Next Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, March 5, 2015 @ 7:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,

April Rollins, Planning Board Secretary/Clerk









